Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

November 19, 2013

Present Katy Wells, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Rep, Judy Rich, Jeff Jenkins, and TA Bob Veloski

At 6:40 pm, Chair Earl Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Jeff Jenkins made a motion to approve the minutes of October 15, 2013, 2nd by Judy Rich
All were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence

Chair Leighton reported that an email was received by most of the committee members from Bill Whalen sharing his concerns about the COLA increase for this budget cycle.  

Review of Financial Report 

The committee reviewed the financial report dated November 7, 2013, for period ending October 31, 2013.  Jeff reminded committee members that we are 4 months into the budget for FY14 and 1/3 of budgets should be spent. Discussion, Jeff commented that TC/TC is at 35% and s/b 33%, line 4194.396 is over spent, Bob stated that the new booker will adjust next month to 4195.396, line 4210.145 for special details was discussed, Bob reported that this is backed out at the end of each month but must be recorded so payroll and W-2’s would be correct, line 4220.560 is at (117) Bob will research for next meeting, line 4312.110 question any payout for DPW director leaving, Bob will have these figures next meeting, Line 4312.695 is over (909) Bob will review what was rented for $2909 and what line is carrying the amount of money for future rental of a roller voted on last year, line 4324.660 Jeff discussed this line will be increased in the FY15 budget cycle as the repairs for one of the backhoes is at the Transfer station and the committee should be mindful of this and track it forward for the new DPW director to understand.
The Committee discussed the outside agencies and questioned the merger of the food pantries progress.  There was discussion of what the budget for the upcoming FY15 budget would need to be.  Also the committee discussed whether or not this was a function of the town or the town welfare director and had some questions as to what hours our welfare director has and what other duties are performed in conjunction with this elected position.  Katy will meet with the Overseer of Welfare and get this information.  The committee also discussed the line item that was Old Home Day and where the money went from the last appropriation.  Katy reported that there is money in an account at the Grange for the Old Home Day committee.  Jeff questioned if the town has two separate accounts or is the town money in the grange account.   Katy will research for next meeting.  

The committee questioned how the new librarian and the library director leaving would affect line 4550.000. Bob will research for next meeting.

Chair Leighton questioned if there was any of the town debt coming to an end in this next budget cycle to lower the tax burden.  Bob reported that the money the town received from the feds went to pay down our principal on the road bond and lower this debt. Bob handed out a copy of the current CIP showing the budget cycles and the payments being made and when they stop.

Old Business


None.

New Business


Dave Nickerson announced that the BOS appointed Brian Bourdeau as the interim highway director, until the spring.  The BOS also hired a truck driver and that leaves one opening at the DPW.  BOS are working on rearranging the transfer station or hiring someone to handle the buildings in town.  Katy will contact Brain to review budget and assist him with the budget process.  Dave stated that Brian has already mentioned to the BOS that he would like to see some of the figures moved in the budget that was presented to the BOS by the current director.  

Jeff reported that the town has moved forward with the DPW privatization study.  Also Jeff as chair of the CIPC reported that the committee voted to move the building needs of the town off a year until the study is complete.  Jeff reviewed the CIP requests of the Fire Department and the recommendation of the CIPC was to hold the CRF at the $60k and push the 2nd ambulance request out and the chief was looking to replace the utility vehicle with a pickup truck and use it differently.  Jeff reported that the Police department is in another cycle for a cruiser and the chief will only get it when its needs as in the past.  The Police chief is also looking at replacing the SUV with a pickup as it is less expensive and will be more beneficial to the department.  Jeff also stated that the CIPC recommended the roads line be increased to $500k from $400k based on the figures provided on the last draft road repair list submitted with the CIP request from the DPW.  
Other

None.

Adjourn


At 8:09 pm, Jeff Jenkins made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

 Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary

